
Norton Radstock Classic Vehicle Club (NRCVC) Policy Statement 
 
Policy statement for members and guests taking part, attending events, shows, runs and 
displays organised by the NRCVC or participating in as members of the NRCVC. 
 

● All vehicles must be in a safe roadworthy condition 
● All drivers must have an appropriate current recognised driving licence for the vehicle 

being driven. The details on which must be in English 
● All vehicles must be insured to comply with the current Road Traffic Act and for the 

purpose of attending and participating in NRCVC events. The insurance details must 
be made available to the NRCVC on request and for event organisers if requested. 
The NRCVC recommends that members have their insurance details with them when 
taking part in organised events. 

● When travelling to or from organised events the members should comply with all UK 
Road Traffic laws, rules and regulations as deemed necessary for their vehicles. 

● All vehicles will have a current VOSA/MOT test certificate where appropriate for the 
vehicle. The NRCVC reserves the right to inspect these. 

● When on an event site members will comply with the rules specified by the 
organisers of the said event. 

● Safety in use of the vehicles will be first priority for all members at events to protect 
the public, other road users, property, vehicles and members. 

● When the NRCVC members’ vehicles are on display at an organised event the 
vehicles are to be supervised at all times. It will be the responsibility of members 
attending to ensure that vehicles are not left unsupervised. 

● On arrival at events it is the members’ responsibility to assess the site and identify 
any hazards and make provision to prevent harm to the public, property, members 
and vehicles. 

● Spare fuel, oil and hazardous liquids must be contained in appropriate containers, 
which are fit for purpose. No members should carry more than 20 litres of spare fuel. 
The NRCVC does not recommend carrying additional fuel and members should 
avoid the need to do so. 

● Members should have concern for the environment and avoid creating unnecessary 
fumes and noise when using their vehicles. Leaving vehicles running on site for 
excessive periods is not endorsed by the NRCVC. 

● The NRCVC recommends that members should carry in their vehicles, when 
attending events, a first aid kit, a fire extinguisher, a high visibility tabard, a warning 
triangle and service maintenance spares. 

● The NRCVC accepts no responsibility for the actions or conduct of members 
attending events, but promotes a policy of shared interest, enjoyment and promotion 
of the Club. 


